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JOINT MINISTRY COUNCIL
Joint Ministry Council Members welcome any concerns, questions, and feedback… 
From East Vincent:

Jaime Roach, Secretary, 484-938-7951 (2016)

Carolyn Zimmerman, 610-935-1088 (2016) 

Paul Winham, Pres. Elect, 610-246-9369 (2017)

Julie Zimmerman, 610-291-3671 (2017)
From First Church:

Dick Fisher, President, 610-948-8911 (2016)

Nancy Fisher, 610-948-8911 (2016)

Cathleen Bach, 610-331-8599 (2017)

Carol Hanebury, Treasurer, 610-948-6082 (2017)
Next Meeting: Tues, May 3, 7 pm at First Church  

[image: image8.wmf]The next Joint Ministry Newsletter Deadline is Sunday, May 15th! 
SIXTH SUNDAY OF EASTER
Holy Communion 

May 1, 2016 
9:00 a.m. Worship at EV 

10:00 a.m. Sunday School at First 

11:00 a.m. Worship at First, Consistory 

NATIONAL DAY OF PRAYER
Thursday, May 5, 2016 ~ 7-8 am

Join us for a community event at the flagpole at First Avenue & Main St, Royersford 

We will be lifting up our government, military, media, businesses, schools, churches, and families in collective prayer as we come together as one body of believers. All are welcome to attend. For more information contact Trinity Lighthouse Church at 610-948-5560. 

Shout it aloud, do not hold back, raise your voice like a trumpet -Isaiah 58:1a 
Have you noticed some changes to the newsletter?? We hope you like them! We are considering some more changes but need your input! Please let us know how you would like to receive your newsletter:

· Mail
· Email  (include current address) 
· Pick up a copy at church 
Contact your church by email or phone or a quick note in the offering plate will do!  Let us know. 
Strengthen the Church Special Mission Offering on Sunday, May 15 ~ Pentecost 
Strengthen The Church (STC) is a special mission offering to reimagine and build the future of the UCC. Shared at the conference and national levels, STC largely supports youth ministries and full-time leaders for new churches in parts of the country where the UCC voice has not been heard.

As God calls our congregations to be the "church" in new ways, your generosity will plant new churches, awaken new ideas in existing churches and develop the spiritual life in our youth and young adults. STC funds will also be used to award grants to help congregations communicate the "God is still speaking," message. Most congregations will receive the STC offering on Pentecost Sunday, May 15, 2016 
Spirit on Tap

Tuesday, May 24th at the Crowne Plaza Hotel, (1741 Papermill Road, Reading) at 7 pm. There is no charge and all are welcome. 
Dale G. Derr, Berks County Director of Veterans Affairs, presents “Serving Those Who Served” 

Seeing the Unjust Structures of Racism
[image: image9.wmf]     Both laity and clergy are invited to attend Rev. Dr. John Dorhauer’s “Seeing the Unjust Structures of Racism Workshop” at Bethany Children's Home (1863 Bethany Rd, Womelsdorf)  from 2-6 pm Saturday, May 14. Rev. Dorhauer will speak from his doctoral research on – and personal experience with – White Privilege as it relates to the church. "There is this concept that 'whiteness' is the norm. There is a complicit understanding in America that whiteness is the norm, and other races are judged by their relative comparativeness or conjunction with what is 'white,'" Dorhauer has said. "The other part to understanding White Privilege is that whiteness has a cash value. We need to understand that skin color alone carries a cash value attached to it." 
     This timely and thought – provoking workshop will directly relate racism and White Privilege to how Christians are called to do and be church. "Our possessive attachment to whiteness is the biggest impediment to our achieving the vision of Shalom, to our becoming the people of God that we are called to become," Dorhauer said at UCC General Synod 2015. Together, participants in this workshop will learn about the institutional structures of racism in our churches and society. The presentation will conclude with a look at what it means to be a white ally, and how Christians can advocate for the intrinsic worth of all human beings in a world of inequality. Rev. Dr. John Dorhauer was recently installed as the 9th General Minister and President of the United Church of Christ. Rev. Dorhauer’s Doctoral studies were centered on White Privilege, and he has taught a course at Eden Theological Seminary on the topic. He has additionally penned three books including Steeple jacking: How the Christian Right is Hijacking Mainstream Religion. Register online at psec.org by May 2 at 11:30 pm. 

7th SUNDAY OF EASTER

Mother’s Day ~ Anointing of the Children 
May 8, 2016

9:00 a.m. Worship at EV 

10:00 a.m. Sunday School at First 

11:00 a.m. Worship at First 

MOTHER’S DAY: ANOINTING OF THE CHILDREN

Anointing is an ancient Christian traditional ritual of healing. We regularly offer blessings for our children during worship, but this Mother’s Day, we invite the children to come and learn about anointing and to be anointed. As a mother’s kiss has a special healing power, this day will be a day to offer the children a special blessing of healing and peace in the name of God’s holy love, as they grow up in a difficult and harsh world. Bring the kids, and celebrate Mother’s Day with the whole family! Worship at East Vincent at 9am and 1st UCC, Royersford at 11am.
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     The Book Club had a very nice evening at Carolyn Zimmerman’s home on Tuesday evening, April 26th when they met to discuss Meghan Daum’s The Unspeakable. They started out on the deck listening to all of the singing frogs and then moved inside where they discussed the book (and many other subjects!), ate delicious snacks and had a wonderful time of fellowship.  

     The next book will be Grandma Gatewood’s Walk, the inspiring story of the woman who saved the Appalachian Trail by Ben Montgomery.  It’s the tale of how a 67 year old great-grandmother walked the 2,050 mile Appalachian Trail, survived a rattlesnake strike, two hurricanes, and a run-in with gangsters from Harlem. Discussion will take place at Gloria Gaynor’s house on May 31st at 7pm.  We hope to see you there! 

THE VINCENT VIEW

News from East Vincent UCC
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[image: image12.emf]MAY 15TH is the next Food & Fellowship Sunday: 

The 3rd Sunday of every month is an Invite a Friend / Food & Fellowship Sunday.  Donations of canned goods & non-perishable foods will be collected.  Also, fellowship will be held after the worship service.   
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EV HOAGIE SALES

2nd Thursday of the Month  
$ 4.00 each 

Be sure to order by signing up on the church bulletin board or by emailing April Winham at aprilwinham@gmail.com. Orders must be placed by the first Thursday of the month.  Orders may be picked up at East Vincent between 9-10 a.m. on the 2nd Thursday of the month. 

Order by May 5th – Pick up May 12th 

Order by June 2nd - Pick up June 9th 

May Birthdays
  3
Colleen Grove



  6
Roger Grove
  6
Elaine FitzSimons

  9
Susan Yeager

  9 
Jaime Roach 
18
John W. Yeager
28
Kevin Kalish 

 Happy Anniversary

     May 24 – Brandon & Lynsey Haslip

     May 28 – Daniel & Cathy Kohansby 

     May 30 – Amy & James Kocher

 Church Ladies

The Church Ladies are planning a Cinco de Mayo celebration on Wednesday, May 5th at 6:30 pm at the Spring City Hotel.  First Church’s Church Women are also invited!  Let Jaime Roach know if you plan to attend! 

EAST VINCENT CONSISTORY
Eleanor Keller, Secretary, 610-935-0115

Sally Wosczyna, President, 610-933-0199

Craig Zimmerman, Vice Pres, 610-935-1088
John Funk, 610-495-6422

Bill Hoffman, 610-469-2725

Dore Dabback, 610-495-7086
Next Meeting: Wednesday, May 18th at 7 pm 

CLEAN UP DAY: Saturday, May 7th
EAST VINCENT VOLUNTEER SCHEDULE:
Sunday, May 1 – 9:00 am 
Greeters/Ushers
the Zimmermans  
 
Lector    

Craig Zimmerman 
Communion Prep
the Zimmermans 
Sunday, May 8 – 9:00 am 
Greeters/Ushers
The Yeagers  
 
Lector    

Zoanne Yeager 
Sunday, May 15 – 9:00 am 
Greeters/Ushers
Nancy McConaghy
 
Lector   

Nancy McConaghy
Sunday, May 22 – 9:00 am
Greeters/Ushers
Dick & Theresa Bush
 
Lector


Sally Wosczyna 
Sunday, May 29th – 10 am Worship at First 

Sunday, June 5th – 11:30 am Worship In the Park Service at the E.V. Township Pavilion  
PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT & CONTACT THE CHURCH OFFICE IF YOU ARE UNABLE TO SERVE ON YOUR SCHEDULED SUNDAY.  
From where does the name Vincent come?


The answer lies somewhere between the years 1682 and 1686 when Sir Mathias Vincent was one of four men to purchase 10,000 acres of land in the new colony of Pennsylvania from its founder William Penn. Located between French Creek and the Schuylkill River, the land became Vincent Township in 1723 before it was divided in 1823 into East and West Vincent.  By 1724, 16 families had come here from Europe to make new homes. The English came first to be followed by Germans who had originally lived along the lower Rhine River where they had suffered starvation, persecution, and devastation from frequent wars.


First Church’s

    
     Jottings
A reminder that The Upper Room and Our Daily Bread daily devotional guides are available on the table in the Social Hall.  Donations to help defray costs are accepted.  

Financial Assistants for 
May: Dave & Arlene Landes   

June: Cathy Bach, Cathleen Bach, & Deb Theisen
MEN’S BREAKFAST CLUB: 
The next Men’s Breakfast will be on Sunday, May 15, at 8:30 am at Tony’s.  All men are invited! Please see Alan Dreibelbis if you have any questions. The men of East Vincent are especially welcome to join in the fun and fellowship.      
MOVIE REVIEW OF THE MONTH:
Risen is a biblical drama film directed by Kevin Reynolds.  It stars Joseph Fiennes, Tom Felton, Peter Firth, and Cliff Curtis as Jesus.  It's about a Roman soldier's search for Jesus' body following the resurrection.  Rotten Tomatoes gave it 53%.  I gave it a B- on an A+ to F scale.   Alan Dreibelbis

Thank you to First UCC – your efforts have always been greatly appreciated and the support of the community blood program will go a long way toward replenishing blood supplies and ultimately saving lives! During the March blood drive, 27 donors registered, 3 donors were deferred and 26 units were collected! Again, thank you for your contribution and ongoing support of this important program.  We look forward to working with you again on your upcoming blood drive on Thursday, June 9th!    Ann Beal 

Are you interested in joining First UCC as a member? Are you interested in finding out more about First UCC, the United Church of Christ (UCC), and the folk who make it the great place it is? We invite YOU to join us for lunch after worship at Spring-Ford Diner (55 E. Bridge St, Spring City) on May 15th. We will pick up the tab, if you are willing to listen and share your input on our new program: SPIRIT PARTNERS. Our vision is to strengthen the relationships within our community by forming partnerships or small groups (3-6 people) within which folk can study scripture, pray, break bread, and enjoy fellowship and spiritual nurture with other believers. Our goal is to support each individual the Holy Spirit has brought to our community: if you have been worshipping and getting involved with First UCC but are not yet a member, we want to offer you the opportunity to grow with us with (a) SPIRIT PARTNERS. We invite you to dine with us to find out more.  Your sister in Christ, Pastor Kate

FIRST UCC CONSISTORY

Darlene Canning, Deacon, Jan 2017

Donna McFarland, Deacon, Jan 2018
Alan Dreibelbis, Deacon, Jan 2019

Jackie Miller, Deacon, Jan 2020
Jim Lafreeda, Elder, Jan 2017

Becky Lafreeda, President, Elder, Jan 2018

Cathy Bach, Elder, Jan 2019

Deb Theisen, Elder, Jan 2020
Highlights from the April meeting:
- Maundy Thursday offering will go into the Sunshine Fund, Easter collection into the Current Expense fund 

- Church Women are planning the 125th Anniversary celebration. Worship will be held at 4pm on Oct. 16th (no morning worship) 

- We have changed the name of our shut-ins/homebound members to our Elder Buddies.  A lunch is planned for Wed, April 27th  at church 

- We would like to purchase anniversary banner and ONA banner if they can be easily hung 

- Progress of Action teams was discussed. 

- Spirit Partner program (a buddy system of sorts) forming to help with visitors and people interested in becoming members
- Still searching for a permanent organist and a substitute for July 
Next meeting: Monday, May 9th at 7pm        
CELEBRATING 125 YEARS

Save the date!!! Our 125th birthday celebration will be held on Sunday, October 16th at 4 pm. We are currently starting to make plans. Some ideas have included a special service, balloon release (environmentally friendly of course), opening of our time capsule, and of course, FOOD! Members are asked to bring in pictures, books, and other church mementos for us to display at the celebration.  Please include your name on whatever you bring in and it will be returned afterward. Contact Cathleen Bach at 610-331-8599 with any questions. 
PENTECOST SUNDAY    

Strengthen the Church 

Special Mission Offering 
May 15, 2016
9:00 a.m. Worship at EV 

10:00 a.m. Sunday School at First 

11:00 a.m. Worship at First
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     May 1
     Lily Gaynor 

     May 6
     Andy Shaffer

     May 10
     Clark Gaynor, Sr.

     May 12
     Ashley Wiand

     May 13
     Marianne Mercer

     May 13
     Bridget Gaynor 

     May 14
     Wendy (Gaynor) Ryle

     May 17
     Theresa McDonnell

     May 17
     Melissa Shanaman

     May 26
     Katie Theisen

     May 27 
     Cathy Bach

     May 29
     Carolyn Gottshall

     May 30
     Jane Miller

     May 31
     Ashley Swanson 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY
David & Kelly Clemens – May 3rd
David & Amy Dubost – May 7th
Larry & Robin Miller – May 15th
Bill & Carol Hanebury – May 20th
   
      CHURCH WOMEN 


       According to the Oxford American Dictionary, dedication is defined as "to devote one's time and energy to a special purpose." At Royersford’s First UCC, there is another definition, just two words long but very powerful, "Church Women."  For many years, a small group of dedicated women has worked tirelessly for the church and our community. Their activities are many and varied, including helping with shoo fly pie and apple dumpling sales. They also help with rummage sales, Christmas bazaars, and funeral luncheons. They sponsor altar flowers and send birthday cards to members. They sponsor flowers for shut-ins at Easter and Christmas and deliver them and visit, and help at Project Outreach and the Food Pantry.
       On top of this they are very generous helping to support the Mission and Ministries of First UCC. They continue to support the American Cancer Society, Bethany Children's Home, Old First Church's Men's Shelter in Philadelphia, the Spring-Ford Rotary's Adopt-a-family Program, Keystone Military Families, and the Spring-Valley YMCA (and there’s probably more). This is in addition to contributing to the special mission offerings of the church, helping to support First Church in its quest to continue to be 5 for 5!                     Written by Dick Fisher
NATIONAL NIGHT OUT

Mark your calendars now.  On Tuesday, August 2, Royersford 1st UCC is hosting the seventh annual National Night Out.  Part of a nation-wide movement to promote safe communities free from drugs and crime, this year's celebration will be held on Washington Street between Third and Fifth Avenues from 5:00-8:00 pm.  Once again there will be games, community displays and a variety of food (ALL FREE).  More than 100 local vendors and businesses are expected.

One of the highlights of this year's program, according to JR Bach, Chairman, will be honoring another one of the unsung heroes who help make Royersford a showplace of Montgomery County.  Last year we honored the Police Department, this year will be the Public Works Department.
TRINITY SUNDAY 
May 22, 2016

9:00 a.m. Worship at EV 
10:00 am Sunday School at First 
11:00 a.m. Worship at First
1st UCC WORSHIP LEADER SCHEDULE: 
Greeters:

May 1: Sandy Lazorchick

May 8: Dave & Lee Hunsberger

May 15: Dick & Nancy Fisher
May 22: Deb Theisen
May 29: Barb Shaffer
Lectors:

May 1: Alan Dreibelbis
May 8: Jackie Miller 
May 15: Gloria Gaynor 
May 22: Cathleen Bach
May 29: Becky Lafreeda
Head Ushers:

May 1: Fay Pletcher  

May 8: Judy Markert

May 15: Cathy Bach 
May 22: Dave Hunsberger
May 29: Judy Markert
Nursery: 

May 1: Darlene Canning

May 8: Theresa McDonnell 
May 15: Becky Lafreeda
May 22: Carolyn Shanaman
May 29: Theresa McDonnell
9th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
May 29, 2016

10:00 am JOINT Worship at First Church 
Worship & Ministry Sunday   

DEDICATION OF NEW PARAMENTS 
On Sunday, May 22nd we will be dedicating our new white and green Paraments during the 11am Worship Service. They will be dedicated in memory of Florence “Bub” Druckenmiller and Bill & Lillian Clemens.  Friends & family are invited to join us for the dedication.  

at First UCC

Saturday, May 7th 
8:00 am – 1:00 pm

Attic Treasures, clothes, books, electronics, and more! Tons of Food: Soup, hot dogs,

hoagies, shoo fly pies & more!

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
Meetings & Upcoming Events:

Sunday, May 1 – 10am Sunday School, 11am Worship, Holy Communion, 125th Anniversary Planning meeting
Week of May 2 – 9am-Noon Set up for Rummage Sale, Baking Pies, and making soup, accepting donations 

Tuesday, May 3 – 7pm JMC meets at First UCC

Wed, May 4 – 6:30 pm EV Church Ladies and Church Women having dinner at Spring City Hotel 
Thurs, May 5 – National Day of Prayer, EV Hoagie orders due
Saturday, May 7 – 8am-1pm Rummage Sale 

Sunday, May 8 – 10 am Sunday School, 11am Worship, Mother’s Day, Anointing of the Children
Mon, May 9 – 7 pm Consistory meets 

Tues, May 10 – Noon Children’s Ministry Planning meeting 
Thurs, May 12 – pick up EV hoagie orders 
Sunday, May 15 – 8:30 am Men’s Breakfast at Tony’s, 10 am Sunday School, 11am Worship, Pentecost Sunday, Strengthen the Church Special Mission Offering, Spirit Partners Lunch after worship at the Spring-Ford Diner

Tues, May 17 – 7pm NNO meeting 

Saturday, May 21 – 9 am Mission & Ministries Team meeting 
Sunday, May 22 - 10 am Sunday School, 11am Worship, Dedication of new Paraments, Trinity Sunday, Fellowship 
Sunday, May 29 - 10 am Joint Worship & Ministry Sunday at First Church
Tuesday, May 31 – 7pm Book Club meets at Gloria Gaynor’s house 

Thurs, June 2 – EV Hoagie orders due

Sunday, June 5 – 11:30 am Joint Worship in the Park Service at East Vincent Township Park
BLOOD DRIVE

Thursday, June 9 ~ 2 - 7 pm
Project Outreach (501c3) is a cooperative ministry of Christian churches in the Spring-Ford area. It is staffed entirely of volunteers and administered by a Board composed of representatives from these churches. The main office of Project Outreach is in the Bard Community Center at 410 Washington Street in Royersford.
Mission Statement: “Our mission is to praise God and serve Christ through hearing and doing the Word of God. As caring and supporting Christian disciples, we offer opportunities for spiritual growth, service, fellowship and friendship, and development of our uniqueness both as individuals and a community of faith. We reach out in love to welcome the stranger, give hope to the hopeless, and share the peace of Christ with our neighbor."
First UCC East Vincent Charge Covenant 

367 Washington Street

Royersford, PA  19468
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Pastor Kate  


Davidheiser





For Pastoral Emergencies


Call anytime


Cell: 484-686-4340





Pastor Kate’s E-mail:


� HYPERLINK "mailto:pastorkatedavidheiser@gmail.com" �pastorkatedavidheiser@gmail.com�








COVENANT IN 


SHARED MINISTRY: 





East Vincent UCC 


282 Hill Church Rd.


Spring City, PA  19475 


610-935-0224


EastVincentUCC@


aol.com





&  





First UCC


367 Washington St.


Royersford, PA  19468


610-948-9156


� HYPERLINK "mailto:firstuccroy@netzero.net" �firstuccroy@netzero.net�





Website: 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.evucc.com" ��www.evucc.com� or 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.firstuccroyersford" ��www.firstuccroyersford�.com 
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“Jesus said: You did not choose me, but I chose you and appointed you that you should go and bear fruit and that your fruit should abide; so that whatever you ask the Father in my name, he may give it to you.”   - John 15:16





Some see so many empty pews and say we’re dying.


I see God working wonders. 				   Do you?


Some see aging bodies and say we’re dying.


I see spirited servants. 				   Do you?


Some see too few to make a difference.


But I know: lives changed, Christ met. 		   Do you?


Some meet us and say we have no community.


I see Christ’s love bringing diverse people together.    Do you?


Some say Jesus is dead.


I believe: Christ lives! 					   Do you?


Some say Christ has left this building.


But I myself have met him here. 			   Have you?








What is your experience?


What is your witness?





“And having called together his twelve disciples, he gave them power and authority over all the demons, and to cure sicknesses, and he sent them to proclaim the reign of God, and to heal the ailing.” 	-Luke 9:1-2





This Easter season has certainly been a Resurrection season at East Vincent United Church of Christ and 1st UCC, Royersford! And now comes Pentecost, when we let the Holy Spirit take over: it’s sure to be a busy and blessed spring! We have lots going on, lots of changes, and lots of God’s grace springing up everywhere! We are offering many new ways to minister to, and serve one another. New voices are getting the message out about all the excitement. Our web presence is building, and already producing fruit. This is a very exciting time, so please remember to hold your church family in your prayers! May we all be united as one as we Build the Love of God and Neighbor by being/creating a “Family in Christ” and a “Home for All”!





Your Sister in Christ,


Pastor Kate
















































































